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Board of Trustees Meeting- July 15, 2015

Summer Interns and Trio Students on an 

Underground Railroad History Tour
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Division of Student Services

ReBUILD Scholars

Summer Enrichment Program

In support of our ReBUILD scholars, the

Division of Student Services administered the

COMPASS pre-assessment. This instrument

will help to indicate a “starting point” for the

participants of the Summer Enrichment

Program. 

WCCCD TRIO-SSS participants recently

took a campus tour of Western Michigan

University. Workshops focused on the

admissions process for transfer students;

financial aid and scholarship opportunities;

as well as academic programs, support

services and student activities.

The Month of July at each Campus Location!

Throughout the month of July there will be an open

house at each campus to meet and assist

prospective students. New students can meet face-

to-face with WCCCD professional staff to assist

them with the admissions process, financial aid,

campus tours and learn more about the array of

student and community services offered at each

campus.

The Student Executive Council 

The Student Executive Council met to discuss

their participation in Welcome Wednesdays.

Students will be available to assist staff and

interact with the community.
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District Police Authority 

College Policing Training
Members of the Police Authority Department    

participated in higher education policing training with James Baylor.
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It is official!
WCCCD is now a fully authorized Cambridge

Michigan Language Assessments (CaMLA)

testing center.  This means the District will

now be able to administer the Michigan

English Language Assessment Battery

(MELAB) - an intermediate to advanced level

standardized examination for adult non-native

speakers of English. 

International Programs and Global Partnerships

Scholarships are gifts, simply for the fact that they

don't need to be re-paid. Muna Khoury is currently

working with Clenetta Frazier of Marathon

Petroleum Company in establishing a new

scholarship opportunity for students interested in

the career programs. 

The four scholarships will support STEM education,

nursing and information technology programs. 

Institutional Advancement 
and Alumni Affairs

9th Annual 

International 

Taste Fest

Saturday, August 22, 2015

Downtown Campus

11:00am-2:00pm

Summer Safety Fair

Friday, August 7, 2015

Downtown Campus

10:00am-1:00pm

Man Up! 

For Better Health

Saturday, August 8, 2015

Northwest Campus

10:00am-2:00pm

10th Annual Senior Fun Day

Thursday, August 13, 2015

Grosse Pointe War Memorial

9:30am-3:00pm
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Administration and Finance

Deferred Maintenance
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Administration and Finance
Deferred Maintenance
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Program Review Data
(Program Survey Schedules)

The Division of Institutional Effectiveness (IE) supports the instructional programs

by providing qualitative and quantitative data to assist in the program review

process. Below is an example of the data collection calendar for one of the District’s

health science programs. IE administers approximately 7 to 14 program satisfaction 

surveys each semester for the Nursing Department.

Here are some samples of what WCCCD

nursing students are saying about the

nursing faculty’s ability to integrate theory,

encourage learning, give feedback, 

availability, expertise, and organization.

Results based upon Nursing Spring 2015 Clinical
Experience, Clinical Faculty, and Practice Site 
Survey
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Center for Learning Technology

WCCCD’s Center for Learning Technology encourages

faculty to provide the best online classroom

environment for learning as possible. It is up to the

instructor to guide the communication in class. Having

students post 2-3 responses, questions, or comments

to a reading assignment or to a question posed by the

faculty is more focused than simply requiring that

students post 2-3 times to the discussion each week. 

Division of Educational Affairs

WCCCD 

and the WSU 

School of Mortuary Science

Dr. George Swan and Dr. Ronald Harkness met with

Howard Normile, Dr. Peter Frade, and Mark Evely from

Wayne State University to strengthen the alignment

and articulation between the District’s pre-Mortuary

Science Program and the University Mortuary Science

Department.

Climbing Laddered Approaches!

As part of the ReBUILD Scholar’s Summer  Enrichment

Program, Dr. Ron Harkness spoke with students about

the importance of a Program of Study.  Discussion

included laddered approaches to education,

identification of a career path, and additional sources

of educational  information which help students make

educated choices about their academic career.

Mark Your Calendars!
Faculty Convocation Day

Saturday, August 22, 2015
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Cisco VoIP Project Update
W h a t ’ s  H a p p e n i n g  N o w ?

Phase I of the VoIP project is underway at the Northwest Campus. The

Siemens phones are being replaced with Cisco 8861 phones. The

Cisco phone is configured to only provide the same current features

and functionalities of the existing Siemens phone. A basic training on

how to guide and an overview of the Cisco 8861 phone was provided

to staff. A total of eight training sessions over a period of two days were

available to ensure all staff members at the campus participated. 

The VoIP technology has many advanced and sophisticated features that the District can utilize to

provide an efficient and managed communication platform. The Chancellor and the Executive Team will

discuss and decide which features to implement based on the District’s need. 

L o o k  A h e a d . . .
Phase I of the VoIP project will continue to the Downtown Campus when the Northwest Campus

deployment is completed.  

Basic phone functionality training 

at the Northwest Campus

District office staff trying out the Cisco 8861

Phone as part of the pilot VoIP project
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Division of Human Resources

Human Resources Compliance 

The Division of Human Resources, Educational

Affairs and the Office of Accountability are currently

conducting an internal review of staff and faculty

employee files.  This comprehensive review will

ensure that all files are up-to-date with current

information.  Staff is also reviewing faculty credentials

to ensure the following are up to date including, but

not limited to:

• Licensures

• Certifications

• I-9 Forms

• Transcripts

• Other pertinent documentation

Upcoming Dates to Remember

Staff Pay- July 17, 2015

Faculty and ILOT Pay- July 31, 2015

Retirement Luncheon- August 7, 2015

Retirement Luncheon

August 7, 2015
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The Office of Accountability is working with

individuals from the Divisions of Educational

Affairs, Human Resources and Information

Technology.  Each division brought back for

discussion best practice reviews of other

community colleges and universities across

the nation.  Topics discussed were:

• Community college and university

findings

• Compensation models

• Development of goals and timelines

The Office of Accountability 

and Transparency

New Signage 

in the District Distribution Center!

Edgar Vann met with Payne Pulliam School of Trade and Commerce

and leaders in the community regarding guiding GED completers to

higher education.

Legislative Corner



12

Short-Term Certificate Programs

According to best practices on the latest trending program

offerings, the School of Continuing Education and

Workforce Development is excited to announce the new

short-term certificates added for Fall 2015.  The new programs

will help to develop practical and professional skills that employers

are demanding.

Please refer to the 

Fall 2015 Continuing Education Schedule 

for more information

GRAPHIC INDESIGN 

CERTIFICATE

SOCIAL MEDIA CERTIFICATE

PHOTOSHOP CERTIFICATE

The School of Continuing Education 

and Workforce Development

PERSONAL FITNESS 

TRAINING CERTIFICATE
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The School of Continuing Education 

and Workforce Development

2015 Summer Camps
Western Campus
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The School of Continuing Education 

and Workforce Development

2015 Summer Camps
University Center
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The School of Continuing Education 

and Workforce Development

2015 Summer Camps
Downriver Campus
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M u l t i - C a m p u s  H i g h l i g h t s

Wayne County Council for Arts, History and Humanities

Steve Wildern attended the monthly meeting of the Wayne County Council for Arts, History and the

Humanities. Mr. Wildern is a member of the council which is the umbrella organization that fosters

awareness, growth and support of the arts, history and humanities, enhancing the quality of life in

Wayne County.

Heinz C. Prechter Educational and Performing Arts Center

Michigan Science Center Campers Tour Theatre 
Campers attending the Michigan Science Center’s “Making Movie Magic” camp took a tour of the Heinz

C. Prechter Educational and Performing Arts Center.  Steve Wildern, Theatre Operations Dean,

discussed some of the careers related to theatre arts and enjoyed the campers many questions.
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M u l t i - C a m p u s  H i g h l i g h t s

World Language Institute Orientation
The World Language Institute hosted a SCOLA and MANGO Orientation for

students in Professor Nadir Muhsin’s Arabic course.  

Resume Building Workshop

The Career Planning and Placement staff hosted

a resume building workshop.  Participants were

given creative ideas on building their resumes to

capture an employer’s interest when applying for

employment. 

Basic Computer Skills Workshop

Participants were given an overview of basic

computer skills to enhance their abilities utilizing

the computer for homework, internet surfing as

well as general computer use.

Improve Your Study Skills Workshop

Students participated in an Improve Your Study

Skills Workshop to help develop effective

learning strategies to be successful in any

course.  

Learning Resource 

Center Film Fest

The Downtown Campus    Learning

Resource Center hosted a film fest

entitled Movies Inspired by Novels.

The movie shown was “The Book

Thief”, inspired by the book titled The Book Thief
by Markus Zusak.
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M u l t i - C a m p u s  H i g h l i g h t s

Mawine Diggs met with Dr. Joseph Kimbrough to discuss ways

to connect with the community and engage students. As a

motivational speaker Dr. Kimbrough states, “that it is all about

you, your meeting, your people and your success.” 

The Western Campus has partnered

with the Wayne-Westland Schools 

Upward Bound Program to offer 

students the opportunity to take a 

college class during their summer break.

Students are currently enrolled in a

Psychology 101 section.

*   Mike Dotson attended a special meeting for

ambassadors and partners of the Vantage Port

project.  Vantage Port is a project that is designed to

bring economic development activity to areas

surrounding Metro Airport and Willow Run Airport.  

*   Mr. Dotson met with Tim Keyes, Director of

Economic Development for the City of Romulus to

discuss needs of local business and industry.  

*   Mr. Dotson also met with Brook Ellen Swope to

finalize plans for a special Quickbooks training

session for business owners in Western Wayne

County.  A multi chamber “Lunch and Learn” session

is planned for early September.
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M u l t i - C a m p u s  H i g h l i g h t s

Surgical First Assistant Student Hired and

Working in the Community

Nina Lieblang, student in the Surgical First Assistant (SFA) Program

who is finishing her clinical rotations and completes the SFA program

in December, 2015, has been hired by Crittenton Hospital as a surgical

assistant.  Pictured, is Ms. Lieblang showcasing her professional skills

in the operating room.

Federal Work 

Study Orientation

A Federal Work Study Orientation was held at

the Northwest Campus for students who are

eligible to participate in the Fall 2015.

Participants learned about employment

opportunities and expectations, dressing for

success, personal accountability, and college

policies and procedures.

MI-LSAMP Summer Program

Students participating in the Michigan Louis Stokes

Alliance for Minority Participation (MI-LSAMP) grant

consortium research summer program are required to

complete a poster board for their final project.  Victoria

Bankowski is shown with her final project. 



M u l t i - C a m p u s  H i g h l i g h t s

10th Annual Senior Fun Day 

Coming Soon!
Martha Grier, Dr. Julie Corbett and Dr. Sandra Robinson

represented the District at the Senior Fun Day planning committee

meeting.  The 10th Annual Senior Fun Day will be held on Thursday,

August 13, 2015 at the Grosse Pointe War Memorial.   This year’s

keynote speaker is Amy Phillips, Grosse Pointe Farms native.

“ C a m p  I n f i n i t y ”  f o r  G i r l s !  
S p a c e  S t i l l  Av a i l a b l e !

The Mary Ellen Stempfle University Center, in partnership with the Michigan Council of Women in

Technology, will present Camp Infinity next week at the Center for Learning Technology for girls

entering grades 5-8.  
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The focus of this camp is to introduce technology as fun and fulfilling and inspire the pursuit of technology

education.  This camp will also introduce girls to computer and internet technologies through hands-on

activities.

Mary Ellen Stempfle University Center- Center for Learning Technology
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Mawine Diggs, Denise Shannon and Jamila

Sudduth attended the ACCESS Conference with

“AHEAD” in St. Paul, MN. The Association on

Higher Education And Disability is a professional

membership organization for individuals involved

in the development of policy and in the provision

of quality services.
Police Authority Training

Captain Bahrija Livadic, Lieutenant Miguel

Hernandez and Sergeant Byron Young

participated in Body Worn Cameras and New

technology training at the Dearborn Police

Department.

Dr. Fidelis D’Cunha and CharMaine Hines

talked about the Intercultural Competency:

Celebrating our Diversity professional

development workshop at the July 15, 2015

Board of Trustees meeting.

Customer Service
Mystery Calls Continue Across the District

New members of the School of Continuing

Education and Workforce Development team were

acclimated to the district by participating in the

Chancellor’s Cabinet

meeting represented

by each campus

administration and

divisions operating

the District.

Johnesa Hodge attended the Annual Institute

on Best Practices in Institutional Effectiveness

hosted by Dr. Terri Manning of the Center for

Applied Research.  Hands on sessions and

presentations included the discussion of

important higher education trends and best

practices related to assessment, student

success, and student learning outcomes.  
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Wayne County Community 

College District’s

Diversity and Value to the Community

Among the many reasons students select WCCCD as their choice for education and workforce training

retooling is we add value to the community:

Diverse Student Body:
∗  International student body represents 62 countries

*  Student population includes high school, millennials, baby boomers and beyond

Diverse Faculty:
*  Reflect the diversity of the local community, students and industry needs

*  Majority of faculty hold industry level credentials and Master’s level to the Ph.D.

Diverse Stackable Program Offerings:
*  Short-Term Certificates, College Certificates, Associates Degree’s, Continuing Education

Short-Term Certificates

Accessibility:
*  Five campuses, two University Centers and the Distance Learning Center for  

Learning Technology

Division of 

Administration 

and Finance

The Division of Administration and Finance continues to work closely with Follett Higher Education

Group during their acquisition of the District’s campus bookstores to ensure a smooth transition.  This

acquisition will provide the campus stores with more inventory and more options to our students. Over

the past week Follett has been installing all new registers and computer systems at each location.  This

upgrade will allow the store to deliver greater efficiencies and gain access to an extensive supplier

network and their leading national course materials distribution system. 



Sydney, Australia 18,956

Vienna, Austria 9,018

São Paulo, Brazil 10,188

San Jose, Costa Rica 4,464

Paris, France 7,884

Accra, Ghana 11,196

Athens, Greece 10,492

London, England 7,522

Guatemala 3,922

Buenos Aires, Argentina 11,040

Rome, Italy 9,232

Mumbai, India 15,886

Barcelona, Spain 8,392

Geneva, Switzerland 8,376

San Juan, Puerto Rico 3,844

Amsterdam 7,852

Guanajuato, Mexico 2,574

Belize City 3,520

WCCCD’s Study Abroad Program provides students with an

exemplary international experience and global citizenship

which is required today by employers for cultural diversity. The

lives of WCCCD students have been touched firsthand

through exposure to foreign languages, cultures, values,

socio-economic issues, and the standards of living of people

from around the world. All countried we have visited are listed

to the right with their number of miles round-trip.

Total Miles ... 
154,358!!

*Miles are calculated in

direct flight time only
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Blast from our past!
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Chancellor’s 
Weekend Memo

Mission

WCCCD’s mission is to empower 

individuals, businesses and communities

to achieve their goals through excellent

and accessible services, culturally 

diverse experiences and globally 

competitive higher education and career

advancement programs.

Vision Statement

Wayne County Community College 

District will be recognized as an 

institution that has achieved national 

and international recognition for enduring

excellence as a comprehensive 

multi-campus community college district.

WCCCD will focus on continuous self-

evaluation and improvement; preparation

of a highly skilled workforce in support 

of the Wayne County economy; student

academic and career success, and 

leadership in strengthening the open

door philosophy of educational 

opportunity.
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